ERBISTOCK   AND  EYTON  COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 8th September 2014 at Haddon Bank, Erbistock.
Present.  Councillors Lowther, Lewis, Evans, Pritchard, Thomas and Matthews.  Additionally  P.C.S.O. Emily Blake and the Clerk.

Councillor Roberts' letter of resignation was accepted with regret. 
Apologies.  Councillor Blakemore.
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 23rd June.
These were accepted as a correct record.
Matters arising.
Crabtree Green to Park Eyton Road.  Councillor Thomas again expressed her concern about the section that comes under the control of Ruabon C.C.  Some markings had appeared on this stretch.  Councillor Pritchard hoped that some repairs would be completed soon.

Fox and Hounds, Eyton.  Improvements were now being made by the new owners.
Grass Verges.  These had been cut just once this summer. Councillor Evans reported that only half Eyton Hall Lane had been cut.  He had done the rest himself.  Hopefully, as the whole lane had now been "adopted" by W.C.B.C. it would all be done next year.
 Agenda.
1. Police Report.

P.C.S.O. Blake reported.
· A burglary at The Boat Inn.  Two suspects.
· Two thefts from vehicles.  Councillor Lewis asked that she check on the theft from a vehicle at Eyton Grange.

· A.528.  Councillors were still concerned at the speed of traffic.  The new speed restrictions were being flouted.  P.C.S.O. Blake said she would chase up the analysis of the speed survey.
The Chair thanked her for attending and for her contribution to the meeting.     
2.  Planning Applications.
· Rose Hill, Erbistock.  Relocation of existing Hairdressers Salon and provision of a Fitness Studio.  P/2014/0174.  No objections.

· Crimble Farm, Crabtree Green.  Erection of an agricultural building.  P/2014/0635.  No objections.
· Overdee, Erbistock.  Councillor Lewis asked for clarification on a perceived recent application.  The Clerk would contact the Planning Department for further information and inform Councillor Lewis of the outcome.
3.  The Community Council Audit.  Annual Return.  2013/14.
The Clerk reported that this had come back from the auditor.  As there were no issues the Return was signed off by the Chair. It would now go back to the auditor. 
4. The Annual Budget for 2014/15, Annual Risk Assessment, Effectiveness of System of Internal Control, Adoption of Financial Regulations and Standing Orders.
These were all agreed.

      5.   Fallen tree on Mill Lane, Erbistock.
This tree has been cordoned off by Wrexham C.B.C. for over a year.  It lies on the Bryn y Pys estate.  Two letters have been written to Mr. Rosselli in January and July asking him to remove it.  Additionally, despite assurances he has given to Sir Charles that the work was in hand nothing has yet been done.  The Council felt that a more robust approach was needed.  Councillor Pritchard advised that we approach Darren Williams in Highways Dept. and ask that the County solicitor be informed and requested  to take the necessary legal action to ensure that the tree is removed so that Wrexham C.B.C. can then repair the edge of the road.  It is a public safety issue.  The Clerk was asked to contact Mr. Williams and to follow this with a letter expressing our views and enclose copies of our letters to Mr. Rosselli.
      6.    Culvert behind the Cross Foxes.

This, similarly, has been cordoned off by Wrexham C.B.C.  It is the responsibility of Mr. and Mrs. Barnett of Rose Hill to clean out the culvert and fence it.  Councillor Pritchard will continue to push for this to be done.  The culvert is beginning to fill up with silt.  The problem is not helped by the fly tipping that goes on.  The Clerk was asked to alert Darren Williams to the Council's strong feeling that the problem be solved before the winter.  If not it was thought that there was a serious risk of further flooding.

     7.    Fly Tipping.

Councillor Evans informed the meeting of the fly tipping by Eyton Grange.  Councillor Pritchard would inform Kevin Edwards.
    8.    Wrexham Power.

Councillor Pritchard up dated the council on recent developments.  He stressed the need for continuing vigilance of any future planning applications by either Wrexham Power or Scottish Power to upgrade/increase the size of any pylons taking electricity to Legacy.   
     9.   Vacancy for a Community Councillor.

With the resignation of Councillor Roberts there was now a vacancy.  Following advice from Councillor Pritchard it was agreed that the Clerk contact Electoral Services to enquire as to how we proceed.  Assuming that we can co-opt it was felt that, as last time, this was done only after the vacancy had been advertised on both noticeboards.   
10.   Date of next meeting.
         THURSDAY  4th December at 7.30 pm. in Eyton School.
